National Shorthorn Lassie Association Annual Meeting November 11th, 2023 2 pm | Louisville, KY & Zoom

Tawana called to meeting to order at 2:00 pm

Board member in attendance included Tawana, Christina, Jacalyn, Sydney, and Pam. Additionally our National Queens McKenna and Maggie attended along with 18 general members.

Sydney presented the secretary's report. Fran McCall moved to accept, Christine Heverly seconded and motion passed.

Pam presented the treasurer's report. Sydney moved to accept, Victoria seconded and motion passed.

Sydney moved to move from the table the motion to move from two queens to one queen. Christina seconded. Motion moved from the table.

Sydney moved to have the National Shorthorn Lassie Association have one national queen, Tara seconded. Motion failed 9-13.

Sydney presented the logo on behalf of the board. Following the annual meeting the social media accounts will be updated with the new logo.

Christina and Tawana presented the OKC fundraiser. It will be held the saturday of OKC in conjunction with the Oklahoma Junior Shorthorn Social prior to the Summit Sale.

Fran moved to have the board approach the Foundation about increasing the scholarship amounts for the queens. Christine seconded. Motion passed.

Tawana opened the floor for nominations. Hannah Olsen, Kaila Williams, Harley Shelton, Paige Wickard and Pam Dressen were nominated and accepted. Sydney moved to closed nominations. Christine moved to cast a unanimous ballot. Both were seconded by Tara and motions passed.

Tawana reminded the ladies in attendance to please be respectful to our queens in and out of the ring. Any comments or concerns should be shared with the National Board who will pass it on to our queen chair, Christina. A similar message was shared on social media prior to NAILE.

Christine moved to adjourn, Sydney seconded, motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 3:00.